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 Christmas Is Costly 
 

It cost Mary and Joseph the comfort of 

home during a long period of exile in Egypt 

to protect the little Baby. 

   

It cost mothers, in and around Bethlehem, 

the massacre of their babies by the cruel  

order of Herod. 

 

It cost the shepherd’s the complacency of 

their shepherd’s life, with the call to the 

manger and to tell the good news. 

 

It cost the wise men a long journey and  

expensive gifts and changed lives. 

 

It cost the early apostles and the early 

church persecution and sometimes death. 

 

It cost missionaries of Christ untold  

suffering to spread the good news. 

   

More than all this, it cost God the Father 

His own Son.  He sent Jesus to the earth to 

save all.  Jesus’ cost was a life of sacrifice 

and service, a death cruel and unmatched in 

all of history.  Is the Christmas season too 

costly?  It is, if all it means is gift  

exchange and tinsel.   

 

As we prepare for Advent and the 

Christmas season let us look at the price 

already paid.  Christmas is a celebration 

for giving honor and praise to the one 

that gave the greatest cost.  So in return 

let us give back the love that cost us 

nothing.  A free gift from 

Christ…………………………….. 

 

Hope of this world 

 

Forgiveness of sin 

 

Prayer for peace 

 

Joyous singing and praise 

 

As we prepare for this Christmas season 

it is my prayer that we will with  

prayerful hearts ask ourselves are we 

giving love to Christ and His children! 
 

Carlton 



Sunday, December 1  
First Service, 8:45 am 

Sunday School, 9:45 am 
Hanging of the Green Service,  

11:00 am 
Stone Soup, 1:00 pm 

Praise Team, 4:00 pm 
Advanced Youth Bells, 5:00 pm 

Sanctuary Choir, 6:00 pm 
 

Monday, December 2  
Rice Depot Workday, 9:30 am 

Staff Meeting, 10:00 am 
Salem Prayer Group, 6:30 pm 

Cub Scouts, 6:30 pm 
Trustees, 7:00 pm 

Boy Scouts, 7:00 pm 
 

Tuesday, December 3  
Women in the Bible Study, 7:00 pm  

 
Wednesday, December 4  

Spirit Supper, 5:45 pm 
Adventure Club, 6:30 pm  

Youth, 6:30 pm 
Advent Bible Study, 6:30 pm 
Cokesbury Singing, 6:45 pm 

Life and Teachings of Jesus Christ, 
7:00 pm 

Praise Band, 8:00 pm 

Thursday, December 5  
Soul Food Bible Study, 10:00 am 
Staff Parish Relations Committee,  

7:00 pm 
 

Saturday, December 7  
Pancakes with Santa, 9:00 to 11:00 am 

Parents Night Out, 4:00 to 8:00 pm  
 

Sunday, December 8  
First Service, 8:45 am 

Sunday School, 9:45 am 
Second Service, 11:00 am 

Praise Team, 4:00 pm 
Advanced Youth Bells, 5:00 pm 

Sanctuary Choir, 6:00 pm 
 

Monday, December 9  
Salem Prayer Group, 6:30 pm 

Cub Scouts, 6:30 pm 
Boy Scouts, 7:00 pm 

 
Tuesday, December 10  

CJCOHN Workday, 10:00 am 
Women in the Bible Study, 7:00 pm 

Boy Scouts Business Meeting, 7:00 pm 
 

Wednesday, December 11  
Spirit Supper, 5:45 pm 

Adventure Club, 6:30 pm  
Youth, 6:30 pm 

Advent Bible Study, 6:30 pm 
Cokesbury Singing, 6:45 pm 

Life and Teachings of Jesus Christ, 
7:00 pm 

Praise Band, 8:00 pm 
 

Thursday, December 12  
Soul Food Bible Study, 10:00 am 

Finance Committee, 6:30 pm 
Administrative Council, 7:00 pm  



Saturday, December 14  
Game Night, 7:00 pm 

 
Sunday, December 15  

First Service, 8:45 am 
Sunday School, 9:45 am 

Lessons and Carols, 11:00 am 
Praise Band, 4:00 pm 

Sanctuary Choir, 6:00 pm 
 

Monday, December 16  
Salem Prayer Group, 6:30 pm 

Cub Scouts, 6:30 pm 
Boy Scouts, 7:00 pm 

 
Tuesday, December 17  

Community Sr. Adults, 10:00 am  
Sr. Adult Lunch, 12:00 pm  

Women in the Bible Study, 7:00 pm 
 

Wednesday, December 18  
Spirit Supper, 5:45 pm 

Childrenôs Christmas Program,  
7:00 pm 

 
Thursday, December 19  

Soul Food Bible Study, 10:00 am 
 

Friday, December 20  
Epic Youth Christmas Party, 5:00 pm 

 
Sunday, December 22  

First Service, 8:45 am 
Sunday School, 9:45 am 
Second Service, 11:00 am 

Childrenôs Christmas Caroling,  
2:00 pm  

Praise Team, 4:00 pm 
Sanctuary Choir, 6:00 pm 

Monday, December 23  
Offices Closed  

 
Tuesday, December 24  

Offices Closed  
Christmas Eve Service, 6:00 pm 
Christmas Eve Service 11:00 pm 

 
Wednesday, December 25  

Merry Christmas!  
Office Closed  

 
Thursday, December 26  

Office Closed  
 

Friday, December 27  
Office will be open 8:30 am to 3:30 pm  

 
Sunday, December 29  
Sunday School, 9:00 am 

Worship, 10:00 am 



 
December Birthdays  
Andy Fullington, Roger 

Welch, Margie Hughes, Kathy 
Bondurant, Betty  

Dague, Lynn Hoggard, Glen 
Robinson, Patsy Mullins, Katy Smith,  
Rachel Powell, Bobby Davidson, Polly  
Burton, Candace Baltz, Mary Stoecker,  

Casey Wheeler, Randall Wilchman, Charles 
Rushing     

 

December Anniversaries  
Pat & Sandy Vaughan, Aaron & Jenna 

Jones, Ted & Becky Griffith,  
Dale & Michelle Hodges  

If we missed your birthday or  
anniversary, please call the church 

office at 316 -2282.  

 The United Methodist Women 
have elected officers for 2014. 

 

President - Ann Dague 
Vice President - Carolyn Hoggard 

Secretary - Kitty Barton  
Treasurer - Glenda Smith 

Nominations - Laura Wingfield, Wilma 
Grimmett and Nelda Darnell  

 

 Ann Dague, Frances Pelton and  
Wilma Grimmett attended a study on 
immigration in November; learning of 
the complexities of the situation and 
the immense problem this nation is  
facing. 
 

     We have 63 completed health kits for 
ñIngatheringò. Thanks to Carolyn  
Hoggard for her work on this project.  
 

     Our November meeting was a pledge 
service, pledging our gifts to mission 
for the coming year. 
 

     Decemberôs meeting is our  
celebration ñChristmas Mealò at the 
home of Nelda Darnell (always  
wonderful).  
 

     As this year comes to a close I thank 
all the ladies and all who have entered 
into missions so whole heartedly. Your         
dedication and hard work are amazing. 
 

     It is a joy to be a member of Salem 
UMC. 
   Ann Dague 

¢ƘŜ .ŀŜǊ CŀƳƛƭȅ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎŜǎ ƘŜŀǊǘ ŦŜƭǘ 
ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊŘǎΣ  
ƅƻǿŜǊǎΣ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻƻŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ 

ƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǘǊǳƭȅ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ 
ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŜǾŜǊΗ 5ƻƴ ŀƴŘ [ȅƴƴ .ŀŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ŦŀƳƛƭȅ 

Poinsettias can be purchased for 
$12 each. They will decorate the 
Sanctuary during the Christmas 
season. Fill out an order form or 
call the church office at 316-2282 by Dec. 8. 

Methodist Family Health is in need of games 
for the children. Please choose from this list 
and drop off the items in the box in the media 
room. 

Games 
Sorry, Connect 4, Trouble, 

Guess Who, Yahtzee, Boggle, 
Jenga, Checkers, Scrabble 

Cards 
Uno, Phase 10, Skip-Bo 

Puzzles 
100 to 750 pieces in a variety of subjects for 

boys and girls. 

hƴ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нфǘƘ ŀǘ мл ŀƳ 
the praise team will lead the 
combined worship service       
featuring original Christmas 
songs written by Steve Davis 
along with congregational     
singing. Mark your calendars 
and come celebrate the birth of Christ 
through song. 



     The Bible speaks  
frequently about money 
and wealth and emphasizes 
the importance of tithing.  
     Tithe: "a 10th part of 
something paid as a 

voluntary contribution for the support 
of a religious establishment or the  
obligation represented."  
     In the Old Testament a tithe is 10% 
of income. The ancient Hebrews were 
encouraged to give that amount back to 
God as an expression of thanks and 
obedience to God. God then reinforced 
the tradition after the division of the 
tribes of Israel by Moses, when the  
Leviôs were to receive 10% from all  
other tribes for the support of the     
tabernacle/temple, Godôs work and 
support for selves and family. 
     The New Testament asks us to give 
freely and joyfully because we want to, 
not because we have to. Today the 
Church has the same needs doing Godôs 
work, support of his families of workers 
and maintenance of his Church as in 
ancient times. 
     Generous giving represents a  
spiritual commitment to the Lord.  
     We have a duty to financially  
support the work of the Church.  
     Each of us is responsible for our own 
resources and how weôre going to spend 
them. Please remember to give  
generously. 
     Give what is RIGHT not what is 
LEFT. Please consider what is right as 
you complete your pledge card. 
 Thank you, 
 Sheila Long 
 Finance Committee Chair      

Meetings & More For  

December  

 

Rice Depot  
Monday, Dec. 2 

Leave church at 9:30 am 
 

Staff Meeting  
Monday, Dec. 2 at 10:00 am 

Office 
 

Salem Prayer Group  
Mondays 

Dec. 2, 9, 16, 23,30 
6:30 pm 

Crusaders Classroom 
 

Trustees  
Monday, Dec. 2 at 7:00 pm 

Library  
 

Staff Parish Relations Committee  
Tuesday, Dec. 5 at 6:00 pm  

Library  
 

CJCOHN Workday  
Tuesday, Dec. 10 
10 am - 2:00 pm  

103 East Elm St., Benton 
 

Finance Committee  
Thursday, Dec. 12 at 6:30 pm 

Kaneraisers Classroom 
 

Administrative Council  
Thursday, Dec. 13 at 7:00 pm 

Fellowship Hall  
 

Offices Closed  
Dec. 23 —26  

For the Christmas Holidays  



hǳǊ /W/hIb ²ƻǊƪŘŀȅ will be on 
Tuesday, Dec. 10. from 10:00 am 

to 2:00 pm at 103 East Elm 
Street in Benton. On Dec. 12 

from 9 am to 12 pm, they will be packing 
the candy. Also, on Dec. 21 from 9 to 11 

am, they will need help filling the Christmas   
baskets. Basket distribution begins at noon. 

All extra hands will be greatly  
appreciated during these times. They need 
socks and underwear (new or gently used, 

in all sizes). The food pantry needs one 
pound bags of dried beans, one pound bags 

of long grain rice, canned meats, peanut 
butter and toilet paper. ²Ŝ ǎǝƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ рл  
Ǿŀƴƛƭƭŀ ŦǊƻǎǝƴƎǎΣ рл ŀƴȅ ƅŀǾƻǊ ŎŀƪŜ ƳƛȄŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ рл ōƻȄŜǎ ƻŦ ǎǘǳŶƴƎ ōȅ 5ŜŎΦ уΦ If you 

can donate more, that would be wonderful. 
There are 900 baskets to be made. Leave 
these items in the box in the media room. 
The next CJCOHN board meeting will be on 

Jan. 13 at First Baptist Church, Benton. 

The Sanctuary Choir will 
usher in the season of  
Advent with the ñHanging 
of the Greenò Service on 
Sunday, Dec. 1st at 11:00 
am. This yearôs service will 

involve the  
congregation singing lots of  

Christmas carols. So, if you have been 
yearning to sing more carols during the 

Advent season, make plans to attend 
that service! 

Salemõs children are  
going Christmas  
Caroling on Dec. 22 
from 2:00 to 4:00 pm.  
Everyone is invited to 

carol with the kids. They will be  
visiting local nursing homes, passing 
out Christmas cards, cookies and  
singing favorite Christmas carols. 
Meet at the fellowship hall then get 
ready for a magical afternoon. Help 
with transportation is needed.  
See Rachel Powell if you have  
questions.  

Parents Night Out on Satur-
day, Dec. 7 from 4 to 8 pm.  
The youth are hosting a Par-
ents Night Out. Drop the kids 
off for just a couple of hours 
and we will provide dinner 
(pizza), a craft and a movie! 
The cost is a love offering. You must RSVP 
to this event prior to Dec. 7th. Contact 
Rachel Powell at (501) 860-4049 to RSVP. 

 
{ŀƭŜƳ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘǿƻ 

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ 9ǾŜ /ŀƴŘƭŜƭƛƎƘǘ  
²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ 
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нп. The first one will 

be at сΥлл ǇƳ and childcare 
ǿƛƭƭ be provided for children 3 

years and under. The second service will be 
at ммΥлл ǇƳ and we ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ have childcare 

for this service.  
The candlelight service is a tradition at  

Salem and is a special time to bring family 
and friends to celebrate the meaning of 

Christmas. 



Itõs time for pancakes 

with Santa! Saturday 

Dec 7 from 9 -11am 

Santa, himself, along 

with Mrs. Claus will be here to visit 

with all the kids.  Everyone is invited 

to come enjoy breakfast, crafts, and 

fun (along with a visit from the big 

jolly guy) The only cost of this event 

is a love offering that will go towards 

a needy family for Christmas.  

If you would like to help with this 

event, please see Rachel Powell  

(501-860 -4049) asap. We can use 

decorators, kitchen helpers, elves, 

clean-up help, and everything in  

between. 

 
¢ƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀ  
{ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻŦ [Ŝǎǎƻƴǎ ϧ /ŀǊƻƭǎ as 

their special Christmas  
presentation on Sunday,  

Dec. 15 at 11 am. This is a  
traditional service celebrating the birth of 
Jesus that dates back as far as 1880 when 

the archbishop of  
Canterbury presented a service in this  

format on Christmas Eve. It tells the story 
of the promise of the coming of the  

Messiah, and the birth of Jesus through 
short Bible readings from Genesis, the  

prophetic books, and the Gospels,  
interspersed with the singing of hymns and 
special Christmas music presented by the 

Sanctuary Choir. The service is very moving 
and you won’t want to miss it! 

The children's  
Christmas program will 
be Wed., Dec. 18 at 7 
pm, following Spirit  
Supper. The children 

have been working hard on music 
and are getting ready to perform 
for everyone. All the kids, from  
Pre K to 5th grade will be involved. 
Itõs an event you don't want to miss! 
*KIDS* Itõs not too late to come 
the last few weeks of Adventure 
Club! Come on Wednesday nights 
and learn the music and be in the 
Christmas program! We want all the 
kids involved in this event! It's     
going to be a fun time!  

Epic Youth Christmas Party 
The party will be on Friday, Dec. 

20 from 5 to 8 pm at the Epic 
Youth House. Bring a $10 gift to 
play dirty Santa and sign up for a 

food to bring.  
Questions? Contact Russell Powell. 

¢ƘŜ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ŀǊŜ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ {ǘƻƴŜ 
{ƻǳǇ ƛƴ [ƛǧƭŜ wƻŎƪ on  

Sunday, December 1 at 1:00 
pm. 9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ is invited to 
attend and help feed the 

homeless at Quapaw  
Quarters, be at the church 

before then. Contact Rachel Powell if you 
have questions at 501-860-4049. 
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Hanging of the Green  
Sunday, Dec. 1 

11:00 am Service 
Sanctuary 

 
Breakfast with Santa  

Saturday, Dec. 7 
from 9:00 am to 11:00 am. 

Fellowship Hall  
Breakfast, crafts and  

a visit with Santa. 
 

Lessons and Carols  
by the Sanctuary Choir 

Sunday, Dec. 15 
11:00 am Service 

Sanctuary 
 

Children’s Christmas Program 
Wednesday, Dec. 18 at 7:00 pm 

in the Sanctuary 
following the Spirit Supper.  

 
Christmas Eve Services  

6:00 pm (Nursery available)  
11:00 pm (No nursery) 

 
LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

WŀƴǳŀǊȅ 
 ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ  
ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ ƛǎ  

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ мрǘƘΦ 
To unsubscribe, update address or receive 

your newsletter by e-mail go to  
admin@salemumc-benton.com  

or call the church office 
 at 316-2282. Office hours are  

Monday through Thursday 8:00 am - 4:00 pm, 
Friday 8:30 am to 3:30 pm 

Closed for lunch (12 pm to 1 pm). 


